Minutes

Blythe Park General Meeting

September 24, 2019

7pm

Pledge of Allegiance

II. In attendance: Julie Avina, Chris Colmone, Valerie Colmone, Jill Crist, Anna Bacca, John Bowes, Karla Highland, Sarah Leone, Katie Ford, Maria D’Amico, Jennifer Gruver, Casmira Gorman, Mary Beth Wynn, Brandi Sidor, Renee Thomas, Karen Magee

Jill Crist moved to approve minutes from August General Meeting; Karla Highland seconded; approved
Discussion regarding PTA event dates
Chris and Valerie Colmone attended the meeting to ask for reconsideration of their request to move the date of the Talent Show this year. They have a vacation scheduled for the same week as the Talent Show but don’t want their daughter to miss participating in it. They requested that an email be sent to all Blythe Park families proposing alternate dates to see if a date could be found that no family had a conflict with. After discussion, the PTA declined to explore moving the date. The PTA is a part of District 96 and will default to the District 96 policy of not accommodating personal vacations.

Staff Reports

Upcoming events: 

October 1st will be the first Cardio Kids before school run of the year. Also launching in October will be an online fitness challenge for kids to do at home, called D96 Fit.

On October 8 test scores will be mailed out to families with explanation of the testing/scoring methodology.

On October 10, Ms. Gruver’s class will be doing their annual egg drop on the blacktop at 2 pm. The Riverside fire department will be on hand to take the eggs up for dropping.

October 11 is an Institute Day for teachers and a non-attenance day for students.

On October 16th there will be Fire Safety presentations.

October 18th will be the first Little Symphony, a string quartet doing Latin American music.

VI. Officer Reports


A. Presidents - Katie Ford/Sarah Leone


We will make more of an effort to publicize when School Board Meetings are happening to encourage parents to attend or watch.

The District is at the design/development stage for our school buildings - working with architect to fine tune the plan and get it out to bid. They are also working on traffic studies especially around Hauser and at Ames.

The District passed its budget.

The District changed its class size policy - no longer bound by specific numbers, just the goal of keeping class size as small as possible.

The District will make PushCoin available to us if we want to move over from CheddarUp.

Volunteer Paperwork - please note that paperwork needs to be completed for anyone who wants to volunteer in our schools. The paperwork can be done online, and it needs to be done annually.

The District has asked for topics for future Districtwide Parent Nights. One suggestion was effective parenting for school age children.


B. 1st Vice President - Deb Strama


Membership update - 65 families have signed up to date

Room Parent update - we have almost recruited 2 room parents for each class - will finalize shortly


C. 2nd Vice President - Jill Crist


David Biedrzycki - Author Visit 10/9 book orders due 9/25


D. 3rd Vice President - Karla Highland


Still working on setting up an Adult Social


E. Treasurer -John Bowes

New forms have been created for requesting cash and submitting receipts for reimbursement - please be sure to use these forms going forward


F. Secretary - Mary Beth Wynn

None


G. Parliamentarian - Jen Sloger

Still need information from the library to regarding needed library readers/shelvers


H. Communications - Maria D'Amico


Printed directory will be finalized now that we have room parents signed up

VII. Old Business/ Ongoing


A. Spirit Wear - Pichman

Still accepting orders!


B. Rainbow Run - Ford/King

Rainbow Run was a great success - we sold more than 300 tshirts, hosted 400 people, ate more than 40 pizzas and a great time was had by all!

Tie Dye event was also a great success. Several families came who had not registered, but we had enough supplies for all.

VIII. New Business


A. Hot Lunch - Ford

First is this Friday - note that the lunchroom is very tight this year

Box Tops - Isaccson

The box top program has gone to an app system, you download the app and scan receipts for eligible products to be counted. However, you must scan your receipts w/in 14 days of purchase. While the program will still take paper box tips, we don’t know for how much longer that will be the case. This change to submitting box tops by app means that we can no longer do a contest between classrooms because the app doesn’t tell us who’s submitted their receipts, just the amount submitted. Instead of a classroom contest, we will be setting a school goal of $300 and when we meet it everyone will get a treat (Popsicle party most likely).


C. Fitness Programs -Crist

Student Yoga - Stephanie Roldan will teach yoga in our PE classes on October 1, and will work in the classrooms on October 7 to do mindfulness/breathing exercises that students can use throughout the year to reduce anxiety and strengthen focus

Adult Yoga - As part of this year’s focus on community, we would like to try offering free yoga classes once a month in the evenings for Blythe Park parents and teachers. These classes will be held in the gym; one hour classes with time for tea and chatting after. This will be adults only, children must be left at home. Three Blythe Part parents will teach - Stephanie Roldan in October, Annette Peterson in November and Wei Machalek in December.

National Walk/Bike to School 10/2

We will as families to bring photos of them being active to decorate the foyer that week.

Mixed Bags - Lupfer/McGurren

This year’s fundraiser will run from Oct 16th through Nov 15th - packets will come home soon with catalogs and explanation of the sale options.

Schoolwide Bulb Planting - Gorman

We will be planting tulip bulbs on October 25. We need parents from each class to attend that class’s planned planting time to assist the children in planting (we will create an online sign up for 4 parents per class).

IX. Other

Please note that our facilities contact is now Mihela Miller 

X. Announcements


1. Cardio Kids begins 10/1


2. Next General PTA meeting 10/22


3. After school kids yoga starting 10/30 running until 12/4

Adjourned at 8:07

